## **Fulton Independent School District**

Office of the Superintendent 304 West State Line Fulton, KY 42041 Phone 270-472-1553 Fax 270-472-6921

3/14/2019

Fulton Independent SCHOOL DISTRICT
DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT

A public hearing was held at the Fulton Independent Board of Education, 304 West State Line in Fulton, KY on 3/14/2019, at 5:30 PM (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District Facility Plan developed by the Fulton Independent Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted 8-0 in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted 4-0 to approve the new plan.

There were (4) individual(s) in attendance. Kent Green, Fulton Independent DPP, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. Kent Green, DeAnna Miller, Kim Farmer, and Joe Hill, were present.

## COMMENTS

Kent Green, hearing officer, called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 4:180. It was explained that those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written statements would be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report. The hearing officer read the proposed new District Facility Plan which includes; major renovations to both Fulton High School and Carr Elementary, to include secure entrances, roofing, technology, repair of settlement cracks, card reader door access control, and other renovations and additions. The plan also includes renovations to the central office to include a secure entrance, site drainage, lighting, and sewer repair. The plan also calls for discretionary projects for the football field and press box, weight room, and outdoor classrooms at Fulton High and Carr Elementary.

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. No individuals signed up to speak, and no individuals came forward during the public testimony phase of the hearing.

## RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan as developed by the Fulton Independent Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Fulton Independent Board of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the Fulton Independent School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Kent Green, Fulton Independent DPP